OIC-REGIONAL EXECUTIVE I





January 03, 2023

mimardparegion@denr.gov.ph

MS. LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV OIC-Regional Executive Director 1515 L&S Building, Roxas Boulevard Ermita, Manila

## Dear Madam:

## Greetings!

We are writing your good office to follow up our previous letter dated October 12, 2021 (photocopy herein attached) to Mr. Felizardo B. Cayatoc, OIC of Community Environment and Natural Resources Office Puerto Princesa City which was referred to your office for appropriate intervention for the reconstruction of necessary documents regarding the issuance of Special Patent to Brgy. Liwanag Housing Site covered by Presidential Proclmation No. 615.

On April 12, 2022, we wrote another letter (photocopy herein attached) addressed to Mr. Cayatoc, inquiring on the status of our previous communication but to no avail. Today January 03, 2022, we visited the CENRO Puerto Princesa City to personally ask about the latest development on our concern we have been repeatedly requesting your office but we were advised instead to directly coordinate with your office for the latest updates about the reconstruction of the pertinent documents regarding the issuance of Special Patent to PP615 otherwise known as Brgy. Liwanag Housing Site.

As one of our partners and stakeholders in fulfilling our mandates and commitments for providing mass housing to our less fortunate brothers and sisters, we are earnestly praying for your utmost assistance for the issuance of the required Special Patent so that this housing project will soon be awarded to the 142 actual occupants/intended beneficiaries who are growing weary about their security of tenure for not having any updates about their long awaited individual lot award. At the same rate, so that we would be able to recover our infused capital outlay for the development of footpaths and alleys in the area amounting to Php1.540M.

We are trusting for your usual and immediate response on this matter. Thank you and best regards!

Very truly yours

OIC, MIMAROPA District Office

Sent via email on 01/03/2023